The Boom A Rang ATV Club
Meeting Minutes—September 26, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Steve Wulgaert on Monday, September 26, 2022, at the Boom Bay Bar & Grill @ 6:04 p.m. 

Minutes of the August 22, 2022, meeting was approved as distributed electronically.

Brian Brooks was welcomed as a new member. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented and approved. Current monthly balance is $5995.22, of this total, $1519.53 is allocated to the map fund.    

Club Scavenger Hunt recap: On Saturday, September 17th a club scavenger hunt was held with 22 club participants.  Ruth, Julie and Gary laid out a great sequential list of places and items to be identified as we traveled from the Boom to Winneconne, to Jorge’s to Omro back to Winneconne and then to Drews who prepared a great meal @ $10/person.  Each participant received a gift.  Miron donated 6 grills and many other gift certificates were either purchased or donated by merchants.  Very positive feedback from all the participants. Looking forward to the next scavenger event next year in the New London area (TBD).  While a budget of $750 was allocated, the committee used $550.  Again, well done by Ruth, Julie and Gary.  

Club Ride—This Saturday, October 1 departing at 2 PM from the Boom.  
We’ll travel to the Readfield Gun Club for the Fremont EMS pig roast fundraiser (which covers our area in the event of an emergency).  Our club will donate $500 to the Fremont EMS. 

Our club was also invited to participate this Saturday, October 1, on another ride--departing @ 10:30 from the Larsen Tavern for a poker run, which will have 5 stops. The funds raised will benefit Ben Peterson of Winnecone who was involved in a serious car accident. Prizes will be awarded for the top 3 hands.  Raffles. $20/card. 

Note: it would be possible to participate in both rides on Saturday, October 1.  

Club ride—Saturday, October 15 to the Eureka Distillery as some members were not able to participate in the first ride to that location.  More details to follow as we get closer to the date. 

Our members also voted to donate $500 to the Boom Bay Fire Dept when they hold their annual fund raiser on October 22nd at the Fire House. Members are encouraged to support the Fire Dept fund raiser in person as well.  In addition, we’ll also donate $500 to the Winchester Fire Dept.  In both cases, the monies are to be used for the purchase of equipment.

Gayle and Bob presented a $484.90 check from the fees collected for the maps.  Note: at next month’s meeting, we will discuss the various options re; the reprinting or revising the current map.  

Bob and Gayle gave a brief up about attending the Town of Hortinia meeting about opening the roads between New London and Hortonville.  This was done w/ the New London club.  No decision was made the Town Board at this time.  

Bob and Gayle also discussed, with no action at this time, about the club donating funds to help w/ signage and other costs in an attempt to get more roads opened up. Steve requested that we need a specific dollar amount and to identify how the funds are to be used for further expansion before we will consider donating money, which must be voted upon by the membership.


If any members have ideas about future rides, please contact President Steve.  



Our next meeting will be at 6 PM on Monday, October 24, 2022. (Remember: all future meetings will take place on Mondays).  Note:  no meetings are scheduled for November or December.  

Meeting adjourned @ 6:52 PM. 

Mike Weller
Club Secretary. 
6.27.22 


